
House Interim Committee on Education and Senate Interim Committee on Education  

Joint Field Trip to MacLaren Youth Correctional Facility  

2630 North Pacific Highway   

Woodburn, OR 97071  

May 26, 2016  

  

Members Present: Sen. Roblan, Rep. Barreto and Rep. Doherty  

Staff Present: Richard Donovan and Ashley Clark, CS; Krista Dauenhauer, LFO; Hannah Lai, LC; and 

              Emily Langston, office of Rep. Carla Piluso  

  

  

The House and Senate Committees on Education convened at 9:00 AM at the Oregon Youth Authority  

(“OYA”) MacLaren Youth Correctional Facility (“MacLaren”), 2630 North Pacific Highway, Woodburn, OR 

97071. The purpose of the meeting was to tour the grounds of the facility with specific focus on the 

school programs operated therein by the Oregon Department of Education (“ODE”). The tour was led by 

OYA Director Fariborz Pakseresht, Lord High School Principal Michael Conn, and other members of OYA 

and ODE staff. Legislative staff from the Office of Committee Services and the Legislative Fiscal Office 

also attended the tour.   

  

Committee members toured the grounds of the facility, including tours of residential areas and Lord 

High School campus, which is contained within MacLaren. In addition, members toured specialized 

programs on the MacLaren campus, including the “Project Pooch” service animal training program, 

cosmetology and barber training program, master gardener training program, metal- and wood-

fabrication shops, and the auto mechanic training program. The tour concluded at 11:00 AM.  

  


